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Thank you for all of the hard work that has been done so far to assess student learning at the program level.  The current semester begins a new three-year assessment cycle (Fall 2012 - Spring 2015).  Additional opportunities for flexibility and departmental decision-making in response to program differences have been added into the Outcomes Assessment process:
· Rather than being asked to list five top program goals and two objectives for each (as was done previously), programs are now asked to list any number of program goals and objectives that they deem appropriate for their program.

· In this cycle, the curricular map is expected to be submitted.  Previously, it was optional.

· Programs will now report on assessing a minimum of only two objectives per academic year (those objectives may come from the same goal or different goals, at the discretion of the program).  Previously, programs were asked to report on four objectives.  

· Each objective assessed in a given year must be examined with at least two direct measurement tools (although any additional measurement tools may be direct or indirect).  Previously, programs were asked to provide a minimum of two direct, plus two more direct or indirect measures.  That workload is being reduced by half with the intention that programs are now digging deeper into the assessment of student learning with fewer, but higher quality, measurement tools.
In response to other suggestions made by faculty, the documentation needed for this three-year assessment cycle has also been revised.  
· On the Three-Year Assessment Plan Template, department faculty will describe their program’s overall assessment plan, including the program mission and all of the program’s goals and objectives. New for this template is that programs are expected to complete a curriculum map. The curriculum map is a table that lists student learning objectives on one axis and courses in the program on the other. Department faculty will indicate where each objective is addressed across the program, as well as where this cycle’s chosen objectives will be assessed.  A brief paragraph following the table will explain why the objectives are being assessed at those points in the program. (Faculty who wish help with the curriculum mapping process may request it from a member of the Assessment Team.)  This document is to be submitted only in the first year of the three-year cycle (unless revisions are subsequently made).  For this cycle, this document is due November 30, 2012.
· On the Annual Assessment Report Template, department faculty will submit the specific measurement tools they will administer in the AY 2012/13 assessment process.  This is “Phase I” of the annual report for the current year – it is due November 30, 2012.  Department faculty then will collect data for Fall 2012 and/or Spring 2013, and return to this same “Phase I” document again in order to add in the “Phase II” information: data findings, interpretations of the findings, and planned pedagogical and curricular changes based on this information. They will also report on changes implemented during the previous year’s (AY 2011/12) assessment process. All of that added information constitutes “Phase II” of the current year’s assessment process.  This “Phase II” report is due May 31, 2013.
· Annotated Exemplars of both the Three-Year Assessment Plan and the Annual Assessment Report have been created.  These are based on a fictitious department and illustrate the kinds of information desired on the forms.  
· The AY 2012/13 Assessment Review Rubric is also available to guide the development of each program’s plan.  
These documents are all available on the OA Website http://www.liu.edu/Academic-Affairs/Outcomes-Assessment/.
In the coming months, departments can expect to be supported by the Assessment Specialists assigned to their college/schools, by the Faculty Assessment Fellows assigned to colleges/schools, and by an Assessment Handbook, which is currently in development.  As we identify, develop, and link to additional quality assessment materials, more resources will be posted on the Outcomes Assessment website:  www.liu.edu/Academic-Affairs/Outcomes-Assessment/.
Please do not hesitate to contact Lea Rutmanowitz, Magda du Preez, Andrea McLoughlin, or Kathy Morley with questions you may have regarding the reporting process or any other issues related to assessment.
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